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Notice is being provided to the campus community of an alleged crime reported to have 

occurred on the Fayetteville State University campus. 

On Friday, January 20, 2017, the Fayetteville State University Police Department was notified 

of an alleged common law robbery that occurred at approximately 11:01 p.m. The victim 

reported being approached by two suspects while in the gazebo area of campus. After 

speaking with the victim, one of the suspects punched the victim and stole a cellular 

telephone from the victim’s possession.  The suspects then fled the area on foot towards 

W.T. Brown Road.  

Suspect #1 is described as black male, dark complexion, medium build, 

approximately 5’9”, approximately late teens to early twenties, wearing a dark colored 

jacket, dark colored pants and a dark colored toboggan.  The suspect was also described as 

having two gold colored “K-9” teeth on top and a gold colored “grill” covering a portion of 

his lower teeth. 

Suspect #2 is described as a black male, brown-skinned, slim build, approximately 5’9”, 

approximately late teens to early twenties, wearing a gray zip-up style hoodie, faded army 

type cargo pants and a grey colored toboggan.     

If you have any information that might be helpful in this investigation, contact the 

following: 

• Fayetteville State University Police Department at (910) 672-1775;  

• City of Fayetteville Police Department at (910) 433-1529; or   

• Crime Stoppers at (910) 483-8477.   

Anonymous information is welcomed.  

Students, staff, and faculty should carefully consider their surroundings and stay cognizant 

of those around them.  If you observe suspicious activity, immediately contact the 

Fayetteville State University Police Department. 


